
April 30, 2010          

City Council  

Committee Report 

 

To:  Mayor & Council 

 
Fr:   Richard Perchuk, Manager of Operations 

        Mark Van Breda, Roads Supervisor 

      
Re:   2010 Supply of Class 2 Aggregate  
 

Recommendation: 

That the following quotations, for the supply of 2,500 tonnes of Class 2 
Aggregate, as specified, be received, and further; 

          
 Hugh Munro Construction $18.65 per tonne 

 Joe Neniska and Sons Ltd $24.57 per tonne 
 Pioneer Construction  $19.49 per tonne  

 Moncrief Construction  $15.31 per tonne 
 

THAT the quotation submitted by Moncrief Construction, Kenora, Ontario, in the 
amount of $15.31 per tonne (taxes included), pending approval of the proposed 

aggregate, be accepted. 
 

Background: 
Tenders for the supply of 2,500 tonnes of Class 2 Aggregate closed on April 22, 

2010.  The City of Kenora requires this material for the Surface Treatment 

Program. The material will be accessed from the pit of the successful tender 
candidate. The cost for the material will be covered under the 2010 Operating 

Budget’s Inventory Account and charged out to various 2010 Capital works 
projects. 

 
Four (4) quotations were received as follows: (including tax) 

   
 Hugh Munro Construction $18.65 per tonne 

 Joe Neniska and Sons Ltd $24.57 per tonne 
 Pioneer Construction  $19.49 per tonne  

 Moncrief Construction  $15.31 per tonne 
         

It is recommended that the City accept the lowest bid submitted by Moncrief  
Construction on the condition that the proposed material passes a sieve 

analysis test to ensure it meets the required specifications as set out in the 

tender document. 
 



The City paid $17.52 per tonne to Hugh Munro Construction in 2009.  
 

Budget:  Operating Budget – Inventory Account 
 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Resolution required. 

Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Van Breda, W. Ortlieb, M. Mostow, B. Manson 


